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CBTL organizes a Thursday night race series and sponsors other events at the Glenmore Velodrome to provide riders with an opportunity to develop their skills and see how they are performing compared to both their peers and the previous season. CBTL also recognizes that developing riders also need a chance to compete at other venues to further develop their skills.
For that reason, we offer CBTL FASTER Grants to assist athletes in covering some of the costs of challenging themselves at higher level competitions. CBTL has established a FASTER Grant budget to provide assistance to athletes who meet the following criteria:
· The athlete is clearly still improving and developing skills that will enable him or her to compete at a higher level. Normally, this implies that the athlete will fit the UCI’s espoir age limits (under 23 at the end of the season for which the grant is being requested), although applications from developing athletes above this age limit will be considered if funds are available.  This decision will be made on a case by case basis by the CBTL executive.
· The athlete has an ongoing connection to CBTL as a regular participant at CBTL events and hopefully also as a volunteer for the CBTL (either directly or through family members).We don’t plan to provide money to athletes who join CBTL specifically with the intent of getting this money.
· Funds must be used to cover costs not covered by the athlete’s own team for specific out of town or out of province events. This might be a track race in Edmonton, track nationals, worlds, etc. CBTL is prepared to consider reimbursement for travel, race entry and accommodation for the event provided that the costs incurred are reasonable under the circumstances. We won’t fund a stay at the Four Seasons though.  
· The athlete must apply for the FASTER Grant using the CBTL form which asks you to describe how participating at the event will help your development, your connection to CBTL and the costs of the event.
· Since CBTL will be funding the FASTER Grants using casino funds, our support will be contingent on receiving Alberta Gaming approval to fund the event. For out of province events, this means that you will have to provide a schedule of the event that can be attached to the application we make to Gaming. 
· The limit for any one athlete in a calendar year is $1,500.
Get your application in early. Once the budget has been fully committed, we will not be able to support any further events. In addition, the earlier you let us know, the earlier we can apply for Gaming approval so that we can reimburse you close to the date of your trip.
Applications should be completed and sent to president@cbtl.ca. Direct any questions you have about potential eligibility to the same address.
